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Sanctuary Flowers 

Sanctuary flowers for Sunday, June 25, 2023 are placed in 
memory of our parents, FELIX & MATTIE PACE and 

D.B. & LUCILLE LEMONS
by

Malcolm and Sharon Pace
 _________________________________

 
A gift has been given to the Children and Youth Fund

 in honor of Paul Sims
by

Bob and Kim Croley 

A gift has been given to the General Fund in memory of 
Alma Lundy, Helen Carpenter, Verneda Sturgill 

and Maxine Morgan
by

Ruth Dillion

A gift has been given to the White Flag Ministry
 in honor of Paul Sims

by 
Jennifer Hannah

A gift has been given to the White Flag Ministry in memory 
of Ann Thorpe

by 
Cleland Thorpe

Sunday, June 25, 2023
	 8:45 am	 Choir Rehearsal
	 9:30 am	 Sunday School
         10:30 am	 Worship Service 
      corbinfbc.org/joiningusfromhome

Monday, June 26 - Friday, June 30
	 CBF General Assembly

Thursday, June  29, 2023
	 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm Food Pantry

“The Only Constant in Life Is Change.” - Heraclitus

In the coming months, we hope to be able to make a few edit-
ing changes to our weekly FBC BUILDER as an opportunity to 
reduce the costs associated with the weekly publication. 

Also, if and only if,  you are okay receiving the Builder as 
an electronic copy via email or viewing the Builder online, 
in place of receiving it through the mail, please contact the 
church office at 606-528-4738.    Thank you!

Passport Summer Camp 2023

Happy Campers on their way to Passport Summer Camp!
Prayers for safe travels and a blessed week. 



First Baptist Church at Worship
A Summer in Rome

June 25, 2023
Ten-thirty O’clock in the Morning

Anthem by the Sanctuary Choir
Grace

Scripture Lessons
Matthew 10:24-39; Romans 6:1b-11 

Children’s Moment by Jeremiah Banks

 Sermon by Alex Lockridge
“The Sin/Grace Paradox“

Today We Remember
Maxine Rapier Asbridge &

Joyce Lawson Dizney
					   
                            To explain how these two ladies worked 
		       together, you need to know their relationship: 	
                            Maxine was an aunt to Joyce and a sister 
                            to Joyce’s mother.

Joyce was a daughter of Curt and Rushie Lawson, and had 
been a lifetime member of First Baptist Church. Her husband, 
Alan Dizney, was also a lifelong member. When Maxine and 
her first husband, C.S. Rapier, moved back to Corbin after 
retirement, they followed Maxine’s family members to First 
Baptist.

To become an active member of the community and a worker 
in the church, Maxine depended on Joyce. The drawback: Joyce 
didn’t drive! So, it became known that the two came as a team 
if either was called to a particular chore or position. Maxine 
drove, Joyce rode, and Joyce volunteered for the both of them.

Their favorite volunteer jobs dealt with the children of the 
church, exspecially VBS. They worked on their plans weeks in 
advance, but sometimes their plan went awry. One year they 
had a rather rambunctious group and almost quit midstream, 
but Maxine told Joyce they had to go back because those chil-
dren needed VBS!

Maxine had a big heart when it came to children and the el-
derly. Christmas was a special time for Joyce and Maxine to 
team up and buy needed items for children and older adults. 
Maxine, who was constantly looking for ways to help others, 
would often remark to all at the table in a restaurant, “Our 
server needs a ‘good’ tip; he is a college student and needs the 
money.”

As a faithful team working in the church, they headed a be-
reavement committee, and always arranged for the necessary 
food, which they delievered to wherever it was needed. Deliv-
ering food to bereaved families was the way Maxine learned 

Pastoral Care Emergencies
Nights and Weekend:

  Minister:  		  Jeremiah Banks
				    325-301-8311
	            
If you are unable to reach this minister, please leave a message             
on voice mail. Messages will be monitored at regular intervals.

  Deacon: 		   	 Donna Davis
			    	 606-524-4256

  
   June 18, 2023 Offering Summary
   Budget Offerings				    $       19,597.00	
   YTD Budget Offerings:			              $    326,925.40
   YTD Budget Goal:				    $    380,076.00
   Loose Change Offering for June	             $            112.35

   Loose Change received in June will be used for Extreme       	
   Build, a ministry of CBF Kentucky 

Maxine and Joyce Continued:
intricacies of the Corbin road system.

Often found in the church kitchen, Maxine, who was short in 
stature, was the official dishwasher, as the pre-remodel sink 
was too low for anyone else. Joyce, who also had kitchen duty 
any time there was a meal at church, was famous for her “pur-
ple salad.”

This team of aunt and niece showed their love for God in ways 
large and small, and they were an invaluable asset to this 
church and community.
				    God bless our Stained Glass Saints!

________________________________________
   		
		    Everyone is Invited! 
	                 No Experience Required!
                                                If you would like to join FBC Adult                              	
                  		         Choir, we would love to have you! Look for 		
			          our next rehearsal date in future Builder(s)
	

______________________________
                                 

We hope you were able to continue to enjoy the lovely centerpiece flow-
er arrangements from Paul’s retirement luncheon.  Corbin Flower Shop 
graciously allowed FBC to borrow the vases. At this time, we need to 
collect those clear, square vases so we can return them to Corbin Flower 
Shop. At your earliest convenience, please return the vases to the church. 
Thank You!      

_______________________________________

Help send our kids to Church Camp!
Thank you so much for your generous contributions toward Summer 
Passport Camp in Berea. Our Youth will be attending in July (24-29). 
To help ease the financial burden for our kids, we are continuing to invite 
our church family to help financially sponsor a student. The approximate 
cost for one student to attend is $350. 
If you are interested in sponsoring in part or in full, please contact As-
sociate Pastor, Jeremiah Banks, for details on how to contribute!


